
 

 

 

 

 

 

School Newsletter  
9th February 2024 Term 3 Newsletter 6 

 

St Nicholas Church School 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We’ve ended the term with a real positive this week and another excellent outcome for our school. On Tuesday, we 
had the privilege of hosting Dave Harris, Business Director of Independent Thinking, along with two of the 
BWMAT’s assistant directors of education for a day of leadership reflection. Mr. Harris, who has published five 
books on leadership and education, has been working closely with the Bath and Wells Multi- Academy Trust, 
providing invaluable training and advice to school leaders over the past few years.   

He visited our resource bases saying they were, “impressive, with highly skilled and motivated staff delivering well-
differentiated and personalised learning.” Mr. Harris also commended the school's Early Years provision, high-
lighting its well-structured approach while still allowing flexibility and creativity in the learning offered. Further-
more, he noted that the school building itself is a beautiful setting, clean, and well-ordered, consistently maintain-
ing high levels of behaviour for learning. 

What stood out to Mr. Harris the most was the dedication and positivity of the staff. He remarked, "All the staff I 
met were very positive, with excellent subject knowledge and strong relationships with their pupils. The care and 
love they have for the pupils and the community are clear."   

It is always so pleasing to have visitors come to the school and make such positive comments and we hope that you 
have also enjoyed coming to visit this week to the various family events and class lunches that have been on. Keep 
a look out for more coming up next term.  

Have a relaxing half term break and we look forward to seeing everyone in Term 4! 

Mr Low & Mrs Biss 

Our Award Winners 

Spirit Of St Nicholas 

Cam Aille S Avon David V 

Somer Jacob D Mells Liyomi W 

Dart Piper H Yeo Summer H 

Midford Caydn M Hartlake Amelia B 

House Points 

Ludlow 295 

Foxcote 190 

Tyning 208 

Huish 255 

Our Values 
Year 2 had a great RE lesson on Tuesday. We talked about values and how we can use these in a pray-
er.  We discussed how different religions pray and the importance of praying at certain times of the day. 
We linked the lesson to goals and setting achievable ones. The children then drew what jobs they would 
like to go onto and then wrote the journey that they may take to achieve a dream job.  Well done Y2, su-
per RE. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Diary Dates 
Monday 19th February  

Term 4 
Friday 23rd February 

Y6 Trip To Lifeskills 
Wednesday 28th February 

2.30pm Y2 Family Event 
Thursday 29th February 

5.00pm KS1 & KS2 PTFA Disco 
Tuesday 5th March 

Y5 Trip To Hinkley Point 
Thursday 7th March 

12.30pm Y6 Family Lunch 
Tues 12th & Thur 14th March 

Parents’ Evenings 

Attendance 

Cam 88.5% 

Somer 90.5% 

Dart 94.8% 

Avon 90.7% 

Mells 96.6% 

Yeo 96.9% 

Hartlake 92.6% 

Midford 88.8% 

Wellow 93.3% 

Overall attendance is 93.3%. 

Time to Talk 

Cam Can you count up to 30?  

Somer What are you looking forward to doing this half term? 

Dart What makes a good friend? 

Avon What does a paleontologist do ?  

Mells What is different about the month of February this year? 

Yeo What is collagraphy and how did you use it to create a piece 

of artwork about space?  

Hartlake What has been your favourite part of our WW2 topic? 

Wellow Which birds have you seen on Birdwatch this week? 

Midford What do you want to be when you grow up? 

Our Peg Award Winners 

Red Yellow Pink Green Orange 

 Isobel M 
Lily W 

Rocco M 
Ivy-Rose C 

Nik 
Jasmine 
William 

Piper H 
Ada H 

 

Vehicles on Site 
Please can we remind everyone that   

driving onto school site is not permitted 

unless this has been previously agreed by 

the Co-heads of school.  This is for         

everyone’s safety. Staff are already at the 

drop off in the morning to speak to      

anyone who has driven on to site but we 

will ensure that this occurs at the end of 

the day too.  Please respect this rule for 

the safety of everyone in our school   

community.   

    Feedback Friday 
Thank you as always to everyone who responded to our Feedback Friday 

question this week: Tell us about what has great this term. 

It was also great to hear lots of positive comments about children receiving 

awards and about them being proud to get certificates in our celebrations. 

There were also a number of comments from the children, stating they love 

the family events, they enjoyed number day and their friends are the best :) 

 

Other comments this week: 

A few of the other comments this week were inspired by the lovely weather 

that greeted us this morning for drop off.   

Some parents asked if we could build a shelter for parents and children to 

wait under in the rain. This is a fabulous idea but unfortunately, we would 

not be able to build a large enough shelter to fit all of the waiting parents 

and children under so many would still be left out in the rain.  However, we 

understand that it can be very miserable waiting in the rain in the morning 

so will ensure that we are prompt opening the gate and if we can supervise 

the children safely, we can open the gates a little earlier.   

Some people commented on the increased number parents driving onto 

school site in the mornings.  Staff have also noticed an increase and this is  

addressed in the info box above.  

We love hearing your feedback so please keep contributing to Feedback       

Friday which will return fortnightly next term.  

My child has enjoyed the 
rugby—it is a brilliant     
opportunity for them! 

I love the school 
and the staff 

Number day was great 
and so is everything 

else. 

Uniform 
There have been a number of children 

wearing leggings and jogging bottoms in 

school recently.  Please can we remind 

parents and carers that this is not part of 

our school uniform.  We have plenty of 

spare uniform for children so please ask 

in the office if you require any.  



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

2023-2024 SCHOOL TERM AND HOLIDAY DATES 

Including INSET DAYS 

 

 

 

TERM 1 

Start: Tuesday 5th September 

Finish: Friday 20th October 

TERM 2 

Start: Monday 30th October  

Finish: Friday 15th December 

TERM 3   

Start: Wednesday 3rd January 

Finish: Friday 9th February 

TERM 4  

Start: Monday 19th February 

Finish: Thursday 28th March 

TERM 5 

Start: Monday 15th April 

Finish: Friday 24th May 

TERM 6 

Start: Monday 3rd June 

Finish: Tuesday 23rd July 

INSET DAYS  

  Friday 1st September 2023 

  Monday 4th September 2023 

Tuesday 2nd January 2024 

  Monday 29th January 2024 

Friday 12th July 2024 


